REPORT OF DEPARTMENT JR. VICE PRESIDENT JANAE KEMERY

Brothers and Sisters. Thank you for the opportunity to serve as a Department Jr. Vice. It just seems like we just finished our convention last June at Fort McDowell. I was able to attend all the Department Training for The Building on the Foundation. I enjoyed see my friends and meeting new ones at our district meetings across the state.

I enjoyed going to the National Convention in Orlando, Fl. It was a pleasure to walk President Sheila Eiler down the aisle of Flags. It was also awesome to meet some of my fellow Jr. Vices at a luncheon that was held at the convention.

I was able to go the Jr Vice conference in Kansas City. We went to the National Headquarters for a tour of the offices and store. Got to put faces to names who I talk to when I call them. We had some excitement there with the weather. We were under a tornado watch; I was waiting to hear the siren. Luckily, there was no siren and no tornado, I was relieved.

Went to Western Conference, we traveled to Anchorage Alaska. Colder than what I was used to, but not as cold as I thought it would be. I loved eating the fresh fish and seeing a new city. Plus, meeting with my fellow Jr. Vices.

Attended President Sheila Eiler's homecoming in Glendale. It was fun to see everyone dress up and have a good time.

I would like to thank all the Department Officers and Past Department Presidents for their support and guidance. Thank you District Ten for all your support you have given to me.